From: Sally

Sent: 10 July 2019 12:55

To: Fowler, David

Subject: Objection to Abacus School Development Downshire HIII

Dear Mr Fowler,

I live 300 feet from the old police station. As you know it is on a fierce crossroads, where drivers have little care for pedestrians both up to the High Street and down Downshire Hill. My GP surgery is on that corner and cars rarely stop at the zebra crossing. Please, please look at the traffic problems that exist, let alone what might happen with so many more people in the area. It is hard to believe there isn't a less congested spot for something as active as a school.

It is pretty tough being elderly in this area as people with their dogs and prams have little patience with slow, older people with sticks and I'd hate for this to get any worse.

I am not a natural complainer, but I seriously can't see the sense in making a congested crossroads area even more congested. Please accept this letter as a vote against the proposal.

Many thanks

Sally Ashcroft